The need to evaluate knowledge transfer techniques.

Dee Kramer

February 8th, 2008

How will we ever know that what we are doing is effective and helpful, does not harm, and is cost effective, if we do not come up with a methodology for evaluating our work as knowledge brokers. 

The evaluation of the effectiveness of one knowledge transfer strategy over another is sorely lacking as determined by a recent systematic review (Mitton, et al., 2007). In this review, from a body of literature covering the timeframe of 1997 to 2005 that  initially yielded 4,250 studies, only 18 research studies were reporting on “real-world applications of a KTE strategy” and of those, only 10 were deemed of adequate quality to be included in the review. 

The review concluded that it is not possible to make a recommendation for developing and implementing any particular KTE strategy, since the state of knowledge in the field does not presently lend itself to knowing what KTE strategies work in what contexts. Despite that, what strongly emerges is that the more active interventions that are built on relationships of trust (e.g. having targeted evidence messages, or having the involvement of knowledge brokers) are more effective in promoting evidence-informed decision-making than more passive dissemination such as websites or the dissemination of printed material. 
Unfortunately, strongly worded recommendations that researchers need to develop a methodology to evaluate knowledge transfer interventions are not new. Carol Weiss, in a book chapter, Measuring the Use of Evaluations (1981) was already exploring the inadequacy of merely depending on lagging or instrumental measures of change. She advocated that the evaluation of knowledge transfer needed to include measures of conceptual use of knowledge; this would include demonstrating a change in knowledge, perception or understanding due to the new ideas. She also saw the need to evaluate the political use of knowledge which would be demonstrated if an individual or organization used the research to achieve their own objectives. 

We need to develop a way to evaluate our own work that can be done reasonably easily, in a timely fashion, and not cost thousands of dollars to perform.

No one has yet been able to come up with a methodology that can be used across multiple contexts, so I think that a facilitated discussion of what people have attempted and what they would like to try would be most effective. Dale Butterill and Rhoda Reardon will be the facilitators for this discussion. 

